
What another busy week for 

Bringelly!  

 

All classes have started their dance 

lessons with Dance Lab on 

Tuesdays. These lessons are a great 

opportunity for the students to 

learn different dance styles like 

Hip Hop, Jazz, Indigenous and Line 

dancing. The students will also learn 

a dance to present at Presentation 

Night in December. Dance is part of 

the Personal Development/Health/

Physical Education syllabus and the 

Creative Arts syllabus. By 

participating in Dance, it develops 

the ability for students to 

communicate and express 

themselves through movements.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also this week was the District 

Athletics Carnival at the The Crest 

Sporting Complex, Bankstown. Miss 

Kunkler, Mrs Keegan and Mrs Borg 

took 35 students with them to 

compete in various events. The 

students were well behaved and 

showed great sportsmanship. Well 

done to Zoe Noble who came 1st in 

the 800m and Emily Soro who came 

8th in the same race. They will now 

be representing the Green Valley 

District at the Regional Athletics 

Carnival on the 9th September.  
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The PSSA season for Netball finished last 

week. Our senior Netball team were the 

winners of their competition. What  

champions!! The junior team also did well 

with skills improving each week. Thank you 

Mrs Keegan for coaching them and to Mrs 

Borg for going each week to assist Mrs 

Keegan. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next season of PSSA starts next  

Friday 4th September with us entering Girls 

Basketball and Boys Cricket this time 

round. Miss Kunkler will be coaching the 

Girls basketball and Mrs Brown will be  

taking the Boys Cricket. This is the first 

time we have entered Cricket for PSSA, so 

if there are any dads out there who want to 

help Mrs Brown with some coaching tips 

that would be great!  

Some of the Girls Basketball games are 

played at school. It would be great to have 

some parents to cheer them along. The 

boy’s cricket is played at various ovals 

around the local area. 

 

Over the last couple of weeks, we have had 

two students, Gregneil Opena and Emily 

Hall also involved in the State Orienteering 

Championship at UWS Hawkesbury and 

Glenbrook Forest. They both did extremely 

well. Gregneil came 2nd both days and Emily 

came 3rd the first day and 4th the second 

day. Thank you Mrs Brown for supporting 

these students in this event. 

Mrs Scott is on Long Service Leave until 

the end of the term, so I am Relieving  

Principal. Mrs Woolgar is Relieving  

Assistant Principal during this time. Mrs 

Keegan will be teaching 6B during this time. 

 

With three weeks to go until the end of 

Term 3, there are lots of activities coming 

up.  

 

 

Swimming Scheme starts on Monday 31st 

August. Students will leave after lunch at 

12.15pm each day for their lessons at 

Mount Annan Leisure Centre. As their  

lessons do not finish until 2.30pm, the  

students will not be back until after the 

bell each day. Please arrange to pick your 

child up if they normally catch the bus 

home as they will miss the buses. 

 

 

Sharyl Scott 



On Wednesday 2nd September, Year 6  

parents are invited to the Year 6 classroom 

to see the fantastic Genius Hour projects 

their child has been involved with.  This will 

be from 2.15pm.  

 

On Thursday 3rd September we have a 

very busy day. The Book Fair will have 

started in the Library and we are having 

our Book Character Parade from 9.30am. 

Students can come dressed in their outfit 

in the morning and bring their uniform to 

change into. We are also celebrating  

Grandparents Day as well.  

The Grandparents can come and join in with 

all activities plus visit their grand-  

children’s classrooms after the Book  

Parade. The P & C are providing a sausage 

sizzle for the Grandparents so please  

confirm your numbers to the office. There 

is also a meal deal for the children for $6 

which needs to be pre-ordered. 

 

The Year 6 Market Day will be  

Wednesday 16th September. This is another 

fundraising event to raise money for the 

Farewell. It will run from 12.30-2.30pm. 

The Year 6 students set up stalls and  

activities for the children to buy things and 

have fun. More information about this 

event will be sent home at a later stage. 

 

The Little Steps to School Transition  

Program will start after the holidays each 

Friday from 9-11am in our Food Services 

Unit. It starts Friday 9th October until  

Friday 4th December. If you have a child at 

home who is turning 5 by the 31st July 

2016, then please come and enrol them at 

the office. There will be information  

sessions for the Parents as well in the  

Library each week. This is also a chance to 

get to know other parents and enjoy a cup 

of coffee and have a chat.  

 

The next Gala day is Friday 11th Sept. The 

K-2 students will be going to Horsley Park 

PS for their activities by bus and the Years 

3-6 students will go down to the oval as 

usual. It is always great to have parent  

support at these events.K-2 have the option 

to pre-order their lunch at Horsley park 

for $5.00. years 3-6 can buy lunch at the 

oval or bring their own. All children need a 

hat and water for the day. 

 

We have the Cowpasture Concert coming 

up after the holidays on Thursday 15th  

October at the Marconi Club. The students 

have been busy under the guidance of Mrs 

Keegan learning two dances to perform on 

the night. 

 

On Time to Learn 

We still have many students who are late to 

school each day. All parents need to take 

their child/ren to the office to sign them 

in and please write the date and time on 

the slip plus your signature. The Home 

School Liaison Officer regularly checks our 

rolls and parents will be contacted if there 

are regular absences from school. 

 

Thank you 

 

Simone Billinghurst 

Relieving Principal 

Sharyl Scott 
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31st—4th Swimming Scheme 

3rd Sept Book Parade and Grandparents Day 

Fri 11th Sept Gala Day  


